27 March 2020

Dear Shire Residents and Ratepayers,

RE: COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENT NOTICE CORONAVIRUS - COVID-19 UPDATE

Update: 27/03/2020 - 1.30pm



P. 07 4741 2900 F. 07 4741 1741 PO Box 274 Hughenden Q 4821 34 Gray St, Hughenden Q 4821 flinders@flinders.qld.gov.au www.flinders.qld.gov.au

IMPORTANT COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENT

Flinders Shire Local Disaster Management Group met today and is directing the Community to immediately adhere to the Social Distancing requirements and strongly makes the following recommendations:

- Unless absolutely necessary please stay at home
- Residents requested to Self-Isolate
- Adhere to outside group regulations
 - **ONLY 2 PERSONS PER GROUP**
 - STAY 1.5 METRES APART
- Queensland Police will be enforcing these regulations and failure to comply could mean facilities such as the Lake will need to be closed to public use, and severe penalties may apply.
- LDMG strongly urge all residents to seriously reconsider any non essential travel to any area outside of the Flinders Shire due to risk of exposure to Covid-19.

Regards,

Daryl Buckingham LOCAL DISASTER COORDINATOR

